PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

April 9, 2013

Farmington Fire Station

6PM

MINUTES

Members Present: Barry Elliott, Ginny Gray, Robert Gray, Richard Stanley, Joan Funk, John Law, Brian St. Onge, Paul Turner, Jim Horgan, Butch Barron

Town Staff: Scott Hazelton, Jay Drury, Keith Trefethen, Rich Fowler, Kevin Willey, James Reinert.

Meeting began @ 6PM

ESTABLISHMENT OF SLATE OF OFFICERS

Chairman Position Nomination were sought. Joan Funk was nominated.  No further nominations were presented she was elected by a show of hands.

Vice Chairman Nomination was sought Barry Elliot was nominated. No further nominations were presented; he was elected by a show of hands.
Recording Secretary: Town Administrator Trefethen offered to manage this matter and with no objections he assumed these duties.

The Administrator outlined the Directive of the Board that the Planning of this subject should take place to determine what options may be available to the town to consider, in order to develop a plan for future implementation.

Presently the Public Safety Building Capital Reserve Fund has approximately $247,000 on hand. The purpose of the funds are for planning and construction of a Public Safety Building to house the Police & Fire Departments. The Board of Selectmen are agents to expend these funds.

The Committee reviewed a Draft Request for Qualifications that was developed by Public Works Director Scott Hazelton. The purpose of the document will to solicit companies who will present their information to the Committee who in turn will review this information and make a recommendation to the Board of Selectmen. Some modifications to the document were suggested and noted by Scott who will prepare a clean document to be advertised.  The materials will be advertised with submission due on May 17th and a walk thru of the existing facilities set for May 4th so the companies may view the facilities prior to submittal. 

The Committee will then make an effort to review materials and provide a short list for the Board of Selectmen to consider. The Board of Selectmen will then interview three companies on June 10th and a final decision as to who to work with will be determined by the Board of Selectmen.
The meeting was then adjourned and the Fire Chief gave a walk thru his facility for the committee.

Respectfully

Keith M. Trefethen

Town Administrator

Next meeting is Scheduled for the Police Station on Tuesday April 23, 2013, 6PM
